
 

DATES TO  
REMEMBER 

 

SEPT. 12 

 Opening Mass—

Arrive at St. Martha 

Church 8:40 a.m. 

SEPT. 19 

 Welcome Back BBQ 

5:30—All Families  

Welcome 

SEPT. 20 

 Blast Off 

SEPT. 23 

 End Card Fundraiser 

 End of Card          

Fundraiser 

SEPT. 26 & 27 

 P. D. Days—No school 

SEPT. 30 

 Picture Day 

 

SEPT. 2019 FLVT 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
 

 

The night before our new school year started, my son told me to get some sleep and 
then laughed.  He reminded me that I never sleep before the first day of school.  My 
sleeplessness to not due to anxiety about the start of the school year, but a feeling of 
excitement, joy, and passion for beginning another year; my 50th first day of school 
either as a student or educator.  I welcome all the members of our learning communi-
ty to the 2019-20 school year at Father Leonard Van Tighem School. 
 
Thank you to Mr. Wensveen, Mrs. Danylchuk, and Mrs. Maniedao for their hard work 
in making the school ready for us.  All the shiny floors look great.  We are excited to 
welcome new students, families, and staff to our school this year.  New or returning 
teaching staff include Mrs. Lawrence (Gr. 6), Miss Gabruck (Gr. 8), Miss Loman (Gr. 
8), and Miss Tkach (Gr. 7).  Also, we welcome back Mrs. Ehlert (Educational Assis-
tant), and we have Mrs. Walcheske joining us in our Early Learning Program.  Finally, 
we have two University of Lethbridge PSIII students, Miss Matthews (mentored by 
Mrs. Alvarez) and Miss Hemstreet (mentored by Mr. Templin). 
 
The first School Council Meeting will be on Tuesday, September 10th.  I encourage all 
parents to attend.  School Council plays a vital role in our school community.  Our 
Welcome Back BBQ and Family Blessing are on September 19th.  Father William will 
start the evening with a family blessing at 5:30 pm, BBQ hamburgers will be served 
after the blessing, and families will be able to ‘meet the teacher’ in their classrooms 
or the gym starting at approximately 6:30 pm.  Also, Jennifer from St. Martha’s Parish 
will be there to provide information on Sacramental Preparation.  We look forward to 
seeing everyone to celebrate the beginning of a new school year. 
 
The focus of this school year will continue to be on growing in our faith and experi-
encing the richness of Catholic Education, developing literacy and numeracy skills 
that will prepare students for a changing future, and helping First Nations, Metis, and 
Inuit students achieve equitable educational outcomes.  Also, we are excited about 
the first year of our new Faith Plan called Making Our Mark: Journey of an Intentional 
Discipline.  This year’s faith theme is Beginning the Journey.  The primary focus 
of Beginning the Journey is a focus on being mindful and being prayerful.  I am looking 
forward to us integrating our new faith plan with the Van Tighem Virtues 
of Honest, Accepting, Wise, Kind, Spiritual. 
 
We are getting bigger, both physically and in numbers.  Our new portables are not 
quite ready; we hope to be in them before the end of September.  Some of our class 
sizes are getting large, and we are hopeful that once the provincial budget is brought 
forward in October, we will be able to address this issue. 
Like last year, you can pay your school fees and other fees online.  Please click on 
this logo for more information: 

 

Respectfully yours, 
Greg Kostiuk 
Principal 

Check out our  
BLOGS 

 

Chris Smeaton’s Message 
http://

wordpress.holyspirit.ab.ca
/?p=2201 

 

Greg Kostiuk, Principal 
https://gregkostiuk.com 
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MICHELE LOMAN — JUNIOR HIGH teacher 
 

My name is Michele Loman and I am very excited to be joining the Father Leonard Van Tighem 
community this year. I will be teaching mostly Junior High Language Arts, as well as Religion, 
and Drama, Fitness and Yoga  options. I am also looking forward to working on the spring    
production.  
 

I love to spend time outside and travel, and even spent several semesters of my university   
career living and working in Playa del Carmen, Mexico. In my spare time, I love to keep active 
by teaching a variety of fitness classes around the city, playing volleyball, golfing, boating, and 
skiing. I also love to spend time and play games with my family and friends or relax with a 
book.   

JESSICA HEMSTREET — gr. 1 PSIII 
 

Parents and Guardians of 1T, 

I am a PSIII student teacher from the University of Lethbridge. I am excited to be teaching 
with Mr. Templin in the 1T classroom until Christmas break.  
 

I have a Career & Technology Studies (CTS) education major with a specialization in Early 
Childhood Education (ECE.) My other degree from the U of L is from the School of Busi-
ness, majoring in General Management. I also have a Business  Administration Diploma 
from SAIT, majoring in Accounting.  
 

I am excited to get back into the classroom and finish off my final semester of university 
growing as a teacher in FLVT!  

Andrea tkach — Junior high teacher 
 

My name is Andrea Tkach and I am feeling very excited and blessed to be a new teacher at 
Father Leonard Van Tighem School. I previously attended Father Leonard Van Tighem from 
kindergarten to grade 9, and it feels great to be back.  
 

This year, I will be teaching junior high science, language arts and a variety of options. In my 
spare time, I enjoy being active and playing sports, mainly volleyball, badminton and           
swimming. I also enjoy camping with my family and friends, and playing with my dog, Clover. 
I am looking forward working with a great staff team and getting to know all of my students!  

Kyla matthews — PS III 
 
I am a PSIII intern teacher from the University of Lethbridge and will be graduating after this 
semester with my BA/Bed with a major in Social Studies and a specialization in Early     
Childhood Education. I will be working with Mrs. Alvarez in Grade 3 until Christmas.  
 
I was born and raised in Medicine Hat and enjoy running, hiking, camping, and being out-
doors. I am excited to begin the school year and the opportunity to grow at FLVT while I 
begin my teaching journey! 



 

GOLD CARD FUNDRAISER 
 

September 3—September 23 
 

HOW MANY CARDS HAVE YOU SOLD SO FAR? 
Our goal is to sell 2000 cards. If each family can sell 4 or more units, our        
fundraiser will be a success.  
 

LOTS OF GREAT DEALS ON EACH CARD. 
 

WHY ARE WE FUNDRAISING? 
To support the programs and activities that we offer: 
 

Fieldtrips & Bussing 

 Helps to pay for additional fieldtrips—bussing or fees.  

 Masses, retreats, musicals, orientation, fieldtrips, JH options 
 

Any money not used for transportation will help support these programs: 

 School Activities & Clubs: Book beading & scrapbook clubs; Blast Off; Ski Trip; Spring Pro-

duction; Co-curricular Teams. 

 Activities, materials needed for school activities, and presentations at the school, etc. 

 Assist in purchasing items to support our Catholic identity 
 

 
 

PRIZES TO BE WON . . .  
 

CARDS 
 ELEMENTARY 

10 cards sold = Limo Ride to Lunch at Boston Pizza 

10 cards sold = 1 Free Card for your personal use ($20 value) 

Top selling class = Pizza party lunch 

 

JUNIOR HIGH 

Every 10 cards sold = $20 gift card  

10 cards sold = 1 Free card for your personal use ($20 value) 

Top selling class = Pizza party lunch 
 

Card and Book Daily Draws: Every card or book sold gets you ONE 

entry in to the daily draw. 

Thurs. 5, Fri. 6 & Mon. 9 - 2 x $20 Gift Card Draw daily for (Park Place 

Mall) 

Tues. 10—Thurs. 19 - 1 x $20 Gift Card Draw daily (Park Place Mall) 

   - Every 500 cards or books sold = an additional $50 daily draw to Park Place Mall 

 

GRAND PRIZE DRAW:  Every card or book sold gets you ONE entry into the grand prize draw              

for a $100 Amazon Gift Card 
 

Thank you for your support with our fundraising efforts. 

FLVT School Staff 

 

PLEASE NOTE:  Although Rona says Medicine Hat, it is accepted in Lethbridge. 

   Reflex Supplements will be accepted by  

                               Lethbridge Supplements & Vitamins at 1406—3 Ave. South 
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Silver collection at the door to help 

cover costs is greatly appreciated. 

Thursday, September 19 

OPENING MASS  
THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 12 
 

Opening Mass begins at 9:00 a.m. at St. Martha’s Church.           

Bus students will be dropped off at the church.  All other students 

must make their own way to the church and should arrive between 8:30 – 8:45 am        

After the Mass, Gr. 2—9 will be walking back to the school with their teachers while 

Kindergarten and Gr. 1 will be bussed back for the remainder of the day.  Please 

make sure your children are wearing good walking shoes and dressed for the weather.  

This year, at least for this mass, there will be no guided bike ride back to the school 

(due to new safety requirements).  Students who ride bikes, skateboards, or scooters 

to the church will have to walk them back with the class.  

   BIKES & SCOOTERS 

Unfortunately, we have had to deal with bikes and scooters being 

stolen from our racks outside during the day. To ensure the safety 

of your bike or scooter, please be sure to use a good quality            

uncuttable lock or chain to attach it to our racks.   

5:30 p.m. 

BLAST OFF  
FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 20 

 

We will be holding our annual “Blast 
Off” run on Friday, September 20. The 
run will serve as a culminating physical 
education activity.  It is a selection race 
for the Lethbridge Schools Athletic    
Association (LSAA) City cross country 
meet for junior high and is also a      
tribute to Terry Fox.  Every student will 
receive a free small booster juice drink 
on this day. 
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Monday, September 30 

All grades will be accommodated 

on this day. If you are in Early 

Learning and do not attend on this 

day, please stop into the school in 

between 8 a.m. and 12:00 p.m. for 

your child’s photo to be taken.  

Photos this year will be taken by 

LifeTouch 

Just a few reminders of school bus regulations: 
  

 Parents/Guardians must be at their child’s 
bus stop if they are in Kindergarten – 
Grade 1 for both drop off and pick up     
unless they are with an older sibling.  If a 
parent/guardian is not at the Bus Stop, the 
child will be taken back to the school and it will be the 
school’s responsibility to contact the parent. 

 

 Students must be at their designated Bus Stop at least 
five minutes before their pick time.  We are unable to 
stop and wait for students due to the timing and the 
amount of students transported, if students are not at a 
bus stop and visible to the school bus operator they will 
continue on to the next designated Bus Stop. 

 

 Friends may not take the bus for play dates, to daycare, 
to grandparents, etc. 

 

 Please do not to park in the School Bus Parking Zones.  

 

BELL TIMES AND SCHEDULES 
 
BELL TIMES –  Start time (first bell) 8:42  

MONDAY—THURSDAY — Elementary End time 3:30 / Junior High: 3:25 

FRIDAY  –  EARLY DISMISSAL  — Elementary 1:15 P.M. / Junior High 1:05 

 

LUNCH  BREAKS  

MONDAY - THURSDAY   

Grades 1 – 6 – 12:05– 12:43 

Grades 7 – 9 – 12:31 – 1:17  
 

FRIDAYS 

GRADES 1 – 6 — 11:15—11:43.  Because this is a very short break, please do not send items     
needing a microwave.  

GRADES 7 – 9 — 10:50-11:05. (15 minute nutritional break) 
 Bus students will catch the bus at regular bus pick up time of 1:15. All  other students are free to 

leave for home at 1:05 or when dismissed.  
 
ARRIVING EARLY TO SCHOOL? 
 

Morning hallway supervision begins in the school at 8:25 a.m.  Teachers will be in their classroom at 
8:40 immediately following our morning staff meeting.   
 

DRESS CODE 
 

Dress in accordance with the following guidelines. Good social judgement includes knowing what is 
appropriate to wear (clean, neat, modest clothing free of offensive language, advertising or slogans). 
No underwear should be showing. 



CROSS COUNTRY RUNNING CLUB 
 

Elementary Running Club has begun!  Students will be running @ 8 a.m. most Mon/Wed/Fri. 

mornings. until Sept. 25.  If students want to participate in THE RUN FOR THE PUMPKIN at 

Nicholas  Sheran Park for Saturday, September 28th, this can be done online or by visiting 

Runner's Soul Store or online at https://runforthepumpkin.itsyourrace.com/register/                        

 

JR. HIGH BOOK CLUB  
 
If you love to read, join Jr. High Book Club!  We meet one Monday per month 
from 3:30 – 4:30 in the library.  We choose a book to read, and everyone reads the 
book in time for the next month’s meeting.  We meet to discuss the book, and have 
some snacks!  On occasion, we may read a book and then go to the theatre in an 
evening to watch the movie associated with the book, or watch a movie here at the 
school.  Every member needs a Lethbridge Public Library card, and is responsible 
for ordering a copy of the book.  Library cards are free to students!  Our first          
meeting is Monday, September 16th.  Please see Mrs. Hawker in the library to pick 
up a registration form.  There is no fee associated with this club, unless we go to  
the theater to a movie. 
 

GRADE 3/4 BOOK CLUB  

Stay tuned for more information. 

                         

 ELEMENTARY CHOIR 

ELEMENTARY CHOIR (Gr. 3-6)—Wednesdays 12:30—12:45                        

in the music room. 
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VOLLEYBALL  (JR. HIGH) - Volleyball is now  under way at our school. The game and 

practice schedule can be accessed through our website www.flvt.ca under  co-Curricular - Hawks 
co-curricular events. This schedule is regularly updated to reflect current changes.  
 

BASKETBALL (Jr. High) - Begins in November. Check our website as mentioned 

above for tryout dates to be posted. 
 



AFTER SCHOOL SKATING 
 

Through our partnership with the City of Lethbridge we will again be offering our FREE after school 
skating for the whole school at the WEST SIDE ATB ARENA, EAST ARENA from  
3:45 p.m. – 4:30 p.m.  Mrs. Campmans and Mr. Leger will be supervising this afterschool activity. 
The skating dates are as follows: 
       

Thursday, October 10   Thursday, January 16 

Thursday, October 17   Thursday, January 23 
Thursday, October 24   Thursday, January 30 
Thursday, November 7   Thursday, February 6 

Thursday, November 14   Thursday, February 13 
Thursday, November 21   Thursday, February 27 
Thursday, December 5   Thursday, March 12 

Thursday, December 19   Thursday, March 19 
Thursday, January 9    
    
    

Students will not be allowed on the ice without a proper helmet. Our school will have a      
limited number of helmets available for use.  The whole family is invited to come out and join 
in the fun.  Mark these dates on your calendar. 

FLVT Page 7 

NOTES FROM THE LIBRARY 
 
Library Days for 2019-2020 
 
Mondays: 4C, 4L, 6W 
Tuesdays: 3K, 5H 
Wednesdays: 1B, 1T, 2J, 3A, 6L 
Thursdays: Both K, 2TJ, 5G 
Fridays:  All Jr. High Classes 
 

Scholastic Book Orders 
 

I place the orders for the whole school, with the exception of Pre-K, 1T, and 2J who do their own.  You may 
order and pay online, or fill out the form that comes home and send it to the school with cash, or cheque made 
out to Scholastic Canada Ltd. 
 

To place an order online: Go to scholastic.ca/canadaclubs and connect to Mrs. Hawker.  If you place an online 
order of $30 or more, you get to pick a free book of up to a $7 value.  Use the Code: CLIFFORD 
 

The School (or classroom) benefits from each order placed, by earning bonus points to be used for free books!  
Thank you in advance for supporting literacy! 
 

Bilingual Books 

We want to remind our community that over the past few years we have purchased some Bilingual books for 
our students to sign out from our library.  They are located on a separate shelf in the library, and we encourage 
our students who speak a language other than English, to sign out these books and enjoy reading them at home 
with their families.  We have many languages available, including Cantonese, French, Japanese, Mandarin, 
Panjabi, Polish, Spanish, Swahili, Tagalog, Ukranian, Urdu,  and Vietnamese. 

Mrs. Hawker 
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CANTEEN 
 

Clip cards will be available again through the cafeteria for $20.00.  The students can use these 

cards to purchase lunches or if requested, they can use them for milk only. Any money left on 

cards from last year has been carried over to this year.   
 

PLEASE REMEMBER TO SEND FORK/SPOON WITH YOUR CHILD.  
Please pay through cash-on-line, cash, making Cheques payable to KAYLA CHAPMAN or  

pay by e-transfer to kkchapman15@gmail.com  

 

HEALTHY CHOICES    REGULAR MENU ITEMS  

   Chef, Caesar or Tossed Salad .  $4 - $5.50  Hamburger  . . . . . . . . . .   $3.00 

   Sandwiches   . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . $4.00   Cheeseburger . . . . . . . . . .  $3.50 

   Muffins . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  $2.00   Hot Dog . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  $2.00 

   Yogurt Berry Parfait. . . . . . . . . . $3.00   Veggies  . . . . . . . . . . . . . .   $2.00  

   Boiled Eggs (2) . . . . . . . . . . . . . $1.50   Corn Dog . . . . . . . . . . . . .   $2.50 

   Fresh Fruit . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . $1.00   Milk  (white & chocolate) . $2.00  

   Juice . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . $1.00  
 

Friday is a short lunch time.  Due to limited time, please do not send  lunches that require a         

microwave on Fridays.  
 

GLUTEN FREE OPTIONS 

(Must be pre-ordered by 11 a.m. of that day 

—call or text Kayla at 403-360-9046) 
 

Hot Dog   $4 

Hamburgers  $6.50 

TEXTBOOK POLICY 
 

Junior High Students have received their textbooks for the year.  The average cost of a textbook is $80.00, and 
they must last for many years.  Please encourage your student to take good care of their texts.  Should they lose 
a textbook, they will have to pay to replace it.  Full cost will be charged for a new text and a portion for an older 
one, depending on the age of the book.  Also, any damage they do to a textbook will be assessed a fee on an 
individual basis.   

 
EMERGENCY PROCEDURES 
 

Within the next few weeks we will be holding fire drills and practising our lockdown and evacuation procedures.  
Sometime in September, the fire department will be working with us to ensure that our emergency plans function 
well for us.  You can help us out a great deal by making sure that your children understand the importance of al-
ways having shoes on their feet.  There is no time during an evacuation of any kind to be hunting for footwear. 
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ST. MARTHA’S PARISH 
REGISTRATION FOR SACRAMENTAL PREPARATION 

Dates:   Monday September 9, or Thursday September 12.   

Time:    7 p.m.  

Fee:      $25 to cover the cost of supplies used for your child’s preparation.  

    Please keep in mind that the fee is waived if a family cannot afford it. 

Place:   Register at your appropriate Lethbridge parish.  

 
NOTE:  Registration is a simple 5 to 10 minute process.  

Please bring along a copy of your child’s baptismal certificate 
 

FIRST RECONCILIATION 

 Please provide a copy of your child’s baptismal certificate in the Parish does not have a 

copy. We must have a copy of your child’s baptismal certificate in order for your child to 

receive the Sacrament of reconciliation. 

 If the baptism was celebrated outside of Canada, please provide the address of the Par-

ish. Please make sure the certificate is translated to English. 

 Please bring a wallet size photo of your child. This will be put on the First Eucharist Ban-

ner during our First Eucharist celebration. 

  

Parent Information Session          

When: Thursday, Sept. 19    Saturday, 21        

  6:30  - 8:00 p.m.               6:30—8:00 p.m. 

 St. Martha Parish    St. Martha Parish     

 

Session #1 Parent & Candidate          

When: Thursday, Oct. 3    Saturday, Oct. 5       

  6:30  - 8:00 p.m.               9:30—11:00 a.m. 

 St. Martha Parish    St. Martha Parish  
  

 Parents if for some reason you must miss a session, please contact the parish as we are 

very willing to assist you in supporting your child’s learning. You are encouraged and welcome 

to contact the parish office or parish priest. 

 

    



Registration for Little Saints 

is now open!
Little Saints is a Catholic after school program for

youth in kindergarten to grade five. 
It runs on Thursday afternoons from 4:00-5:00 pm at

St. Martha's Church (355 Columbia Blvd West),
beginning on October 3rd and running through to

January 30th 2020. 
 

The sessions this year will be focused on the lives of
the saints and include music, prayer, lessons, games,

crafts, and a small snack. 
 

There is a small fee for supplies. 
 

For more information contact 
Amy Gruninger at

 lethbridgecatholicyouth@gmail.com

Please register using the following link
or scan the QR code with your phone

camera:  

You can also find the link on the All Saints and 
St. Martha's Parish websites under Youth Ministry.

https://forms.gle/qjifcyJ8834YvgYm8

"To be saints is not a privilege for the few, but a
vocation for everyone."     

-Pope Francis



Notice to Parent or Guardian of Religious Permeation 

The Alberta Human Rights Act requires a school board to give notice to a parent or guardian when courses 
of study, education programs, institutional materials, instruction or exercises include subject matter that 
deals primarily and explicitly with religion. All of the schools in this division are Catholic Separate Schools, 
the essential purpose of which is to fully permeate Catholic theology, philosophy, practices and beliefs, the 
principles of the Gospel and teachings of the Catholic Church, in all aspects of school life, including in the 
curriculum of every subject taught, both in and outside of formal religion classes, celebrations and exercises. 
Every course of study and educational program, all institutional materials, instruction and exercises will at all 
times include subject matter that deals primarily and explicitly with religion. 

Dear Parents / Guardians, 

The Holy Spirit Catholic School Division is committed to providing safe learning environments for all 
students, staff, school visitors and community members.  When a student behaves inappropriately, 
principals use progressive discipline to help a student take responsibility for their actions, change their 
behavior and learn from their mistakes. 

When students’ behaviors pose a potential threat to safety or serious harm, the Southwest Alberta Regional 
Violence Risk Threat Assessment Protocol (VTRA) helps principals take further steps to protect students’ well
-being.  The protocol helps schools respond quickly to threatening incidents such as: possession of a weapon 
or a replica weapon, bomb threats or plans, verbal, written or electronic (internet, text) threats to kill or 
injure oneself or others or other threats of violence, fire setting.   

The Southwest Alberta Regional VTRA Protocol outlines how a school responds immediately to threatening 
behavior.  Principals may first bring together a School Threat Assessment Team, which ideally includes the 
principal / associate principal, a school based counsellor / jurisdictional lead and police.  If the situation is 
serious the principal may also consult the Superintendent of Schools and call in members of the Community 
Threat Assessment Team.  This community team may include representatives of community agencies who 
work with us to keep our schools safer such as, but not limited to, local police, children’s mental health 
organizations or Child and Family Services.  Parents / guardians will be notified as soon as possible in the 
Stage I - VTRA Process.  If parents / guardians cannot be reached, but a concern for safety still exists due to 
threatening behavior, the threat assessment may still proceed.  Personal information shared throughout this 
process will respect and balance each individual’s right to privacy with the need to ensure the safety of all.   

This letter complies with procedure 2 of Administrative Procedure 322: Violence Threat / Risk Assessment  
(V-TRA) Protocol, which states that parents / guardians will be provided with “fair notice” that each threat 
will be taken seriously.  Should you wish to further review this Administrative Procedure, please visit our 
website at www.holyspirit.ab.ca. 

If you have any questions regarding the Holy Spirit Catholic School Division’s use of the Southwest Alberta 
Regional V-TRA Protocol, please contact the Director of Student Services at the St. Basil Catholic Education 
Centre. We appreciate your support in ensuring our schools are safe environments for our students, staff 
and community partners.  

Sincerely,  
Chris Smeaton, Superintendent of Schools  

Fair Notice Letter 

Updated August 2019 

http://www.holyspirit.ab.ca


Grade 3 Student Learning Assessments 

Alberta Education has announced that, for the 2020/2021 school year, Student Learning Assessments (SLAs) 
will be administered for all Grade 3 students across Alberta.  The SLAs are intended to replace the traditional 
Provincial Achievement Tests and are given to students early in the school year to help parents and teachers 
identify students’ strengths and areas for growth.  

Holy Spirit Catholic School Division has decided all Grade 3 teachers will pilot the digital portion of the  
Grade 3 SLAs during the 2019/2020 school year. Each Grade 3 teacher will also have the option to pilot the 
performance task portion of the assessment, as they see fit. 

We believe that our school division’s participation in the pilot will allow our Grade 3 teachers to effectively 
prepare for future SLAs, provide professional feedback to government regarding the planned format, and 
engage in planned collaborative professional development opportunities that will benefit student learning.  

For more information about Grade 3 SLAs, visit the government website at:  
https://www.alberta.ca/student-learning-assessments.aspx, or contact your child’s teacher directly.  

Updated August 2019 

https://www.alberta.ca/student-learning-assessments.aspx
https://www.alberta.ca/student-learning-assessments.aspx


I’ve forgotten my password

Click on the “Forgot your password?” link to 

reset your password.  A temporary password 

will be sent to the email address registered 

with your account.

How secure are my purchases?

KEV Group’s top priority is to keep your 

personal information safe. Go to

https://helpdesk.supportschoolcashonline.com 

and see Security for Security Policy and 

Privacy Policy.

What if I can’t find my student?

Contact your school to confirm your 

student’s details (sign up criteria) to ensure it 

matches exactly with what was entered in 

your school’s records.

What if I can’t see any items?

Each school creates their own items for 

purchase and assigns them to students.  Once 

assigned, they will appear online under the 

student tab.

Need Help?

Fast, safe, convenient.

How To Make Online Payments
for Your Student Fees using

Go to helpdesk.supportschoolcashonline.com

FAQs

Contact your school office directly for 

the following issues:

You require a refund for items purchased on 

School Cash Online

When adding to the cart, the item displayed 

prevents you from completing your 

purchase correctly

You made a purchase on an item incorrectly 

and want to change your order

You are missing items that you thought 

were available to purchase.  Items are creat-

ed by the school and School Cash Online 

displays those items for parents to purchase



Welcome to

SchoolCashOnline

School Cash Online is an easy to use and safe 
way to pay for your children’s school fees.

Conveniently make payments for student fees 

online

Stay connected and informed of all school

activities

Never miss out on field trips, school events, 

yearbooks and more

Enter in your first name, last name, email and  

create a password.

Select a security question.

Check YES to receive email notifications

All you have to do is register, attach your 
students and in no time, you will be able to make 
payments online.

How to Register
1. Go to https://holyspirit.schoolcashonline.com/
and click on Register

2. A confirmation email will be sent to you
• Check spam

3. Follow the instructions in the email.
Your email is used as your username in your profile.

You can add up to 8 students on your profile.

Sign In to School Cash Online

Go to MY ACCOUNT.

From the drop down menu, select My Students.

Click to add a student.

Type in your School Board Name

Select School Name from the list.

Enter Student Criteria (as set by your 

School Board)

CONFIRM

1.

2.

3.

4.

a.

b.

c.

d.

How to Add a Student

You will be able to view any available items 

attached to your students that are set up on 

your account.  

Select the item that you would like to 

purchase and click “add to Cart”.

Once you have finished adding items to your 

cart, select “Check Out” to make payment.    

You can pay for multiple student’s items in one Check Out.

1.

2.

3.

How to Make a Payment

Credit Cards

Payment Types Accepted

eCheck myWallet

Pay required fees any time, any where.

Students no longer risk carrying cash and 
checks to school in their backpacks.

Stay connected by receiving email
notifications of new fees.

Never miss out on field trips, yearbook 
sales, and school events.
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 
 

2 
 
K—Save-on-Foods 

3 
Terrific Teal 
Day 
 
Parent Teacher 
Interviews  
Gr. 1-9 
5:00—8:00 
 
 
 

4 
 

5 

6 7 
Jr. High Book 
Club 3:30—5:00 

8 
 
 

9 
 

10 
Bouncing Brown  
Day 
 
Free After 
School Skating 
3:45—4:30 

11 
Thanksgiving 
Prayer Service 
 
 
 

12 

13 14 
 

No School 
Thanksgiving 

Day 
 
 

15 16 
 
K—Helen Schuler 
Field Trip 

17 
Perfect Pink 
Day 
 
 
Free After 
School Skating 
3:45—4:30 
 
 
 

18 
 

19 

20 21 22 
 

23 24 
Powerful Purple 
Day 
 
Free After 
School Skating 
3:45—4:30 
 
 
Awards Night 
 

25 
 

No School 
School PD 

Day 
 
 

26 

27 28 29 
Scrapbooking 
Club 3:30—5:00 

30 
 
K—Season’s Sen-
iors Residence 

31 
Halloween 
 
Outrageous 
Orange Day 
 
 
 

  

   Elementary Choir 
12:30 every 
Wednesday 
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